系所別	電機工程學系、電子工程學系、資訊工程學系、生物醫學工程學系、機械與自動化工程學系、土木與生態工程學系、生物技術與化學工程研究所、材料科學與工程學系、醫務管理學系、生物科技學系	考試日期	101/3/18
考試科目	英文	頁碼/總頁數	1/5

※此為試題卷,請將答案填寫在<u>答案卷</u>內,未寫於答案卷內者,不予計分。
※本科目不可使用字典(包含電子字典)。

Pa	rt A. Vocabulary an	nd Expressions 字彙與片	語 30%.						
1.	My parents don't lil	ke music. They pre	efer the music they li	istened to 50 years ago.					
	(A) explosion	(B) contemporary	(C) movement	(D) graffiti					
2.	Before building the	ir own house, people have	e to first get permiss	ion from the government and					
	then follow the								
	(A) evaluations	(B) regulations	(C) authorities	(D) conductors					
3.	The project was a fa	ailure because the manage	er's instructions wer	e Consequently, none					
	of the staff knew wh	hat was expected of them							
	(A) tangible	(B) explicit	(C) ambiguous	(D) reliable					
4.	There's always som	ething interesting to do in	n New York. It is a r	eally city.					
	(A) notorious	(B) abstract	(C) exclusive	(D) vibrant					
5.	Scientists are now to	rying to identify which ar	ntioxidants are the m	nost in combating					
	various diseases.								
	(A) potent	(B) populous	(C) imaginative	(D) inherent					
6.	When compiling a b	ousiness letter or report, i	t is important to writ	te clearly and					
	Irrelevant informati	on should be omitted.							
	(A) ambitiously	(B) beneficially	(C) vaguely	(D) concisely					
7.	As a doctor, his thou	ughtfulness and to	each of his patients	touched people around him.					
	(A) relation	(B) prevention	(C) permanence	(D) devotion					
8.	Putting food into on	ne's mouth with a knife is	considered in	n many west countries.					
	(A) illegal	(B) vulgar	(C) graceful	(D) melancholy					
9.	Many people have of	died from drinking	water in this village	2.					
	(A) incredible	(B) bewildered	(C) inevitable	(D) contaminated					
10	. John's arguments w	ere very, and the c	committee finally acc	cepted his proposal.					
	(A) descriptive	(B) artificial	(C) controversial	(D) persuasive					
11	. We should th	ne weather forecast if we	are to avoid unpleas	ant weather.					
	(A) keep up with	(B) come down with	(C) put up with	(D) be related to					
12	. The school team los	st the game poor le	adership by the capt	tain.					
	(A) as a result	(B) in spite of	(C) because of	(D) regardless of					

第 1/5 頁

考生注意:試題須隨答案卷繳交

系所別	電機工程學系、電子工程學系、資訊工程學系、生物醫學工程學系、機械與自動化工程學系、土木與生態工程學系、生物技術與化學工程研究所、材料科學與工程學系、醫務管理學系、生物科技學系	考試日期	101/3/18
考試科目	英文	頁碼/總頁數	2/5

		系、醫	務管理學系、	生物科技學系			
表	計科目		-	文		頁碼/總頁數	2/5
			填寫在 <u>答案卷</u> 內 包含電子字典)	,未寫於答案卷內 。	1者,不予	計分。	
13.	We want to	buy a new	car, so we have o	lecided to on	our spendi	ng.	
	(A) close do	own (B) shut down	(C) cut down	(D)	break down	
14.	The soldiers	do not kn	ow what to do; _	, they have not	received a	ny orders from	their commar
	(A) so far	(.	B) in private	(C) to sum u	p (D)	all at once	
15.	"Three Mus	icians", or	ne of Picasso's Cu	ıbist paintings,	different	shapes. The pa	inting looks
	like a jigsaw	puzzle.					
	(A) depende	ed on (B) is composed o	f (C) introduce	ed to (D)	is involved in	
Pa	rt B. Gramn	nar 文法:	30%.				
1.	The security	y guard ha	d already locked	the door before he _	to the	e hospital to see	his wife.
	(A) rushed	(B) has rushed	(C) was rushing	(D) had 1	rushed	
2.	by th	ne news of	her colleague's p	romotion, Lucy felt	depressed	all day long.	
	(A) Having	shocked (B) Be shocked	(C) Shocked	(D) Shoo	eking	
3.	His driver's	s license _	for almost a	year since he hit a	pedestrian a	and got arrested	for
	drunk drivin	ıg.					
	(A) revoked	. (.	B) was revoked	(C) has revoked	(D) has b	een revoked	
4.	In New Eng	gland	_ picturesque fisl	hing villages and ma	anufacturin	g towns.	
	(A) has	(B) there are	(C) has	(D) is		
5.	It is a pity t	hat you m	issed my wedding	g. If we had known	your new n	nailing address,	we
	you an invit	ation.					
	(A) sent	(B) will send	(C) would send	(D) woul	ld have sent	
6.	The various	s types of l	oacteria are classi	fied according to	shaped	d.	
	(A) they are	(1)	B) having	(C) how they are	(D) whos	se	
7.	In the U.S.	more than	60 percent of all	high school student	s who	continue thei	r education.
	(A) do not	(B) graduate	(C) will	(D) can		
8.	Spider mon	keys are tl	ne best climbers i	n the jungle,	they do no	t have thumbs.	
	(A) neverthe	_	B) in spite	(C) although	•		

考生注意:試題須隨答案卷繳交

第 2/5 頁

系所別	電機工程學系、電子工程學系、資訊工程學系、生物醫學工程學系、機械與自動化工程學系、土木與生態工程學系、生物技術與化學工程研究所、材料科學與工程學系、醫務管理學系、生物科技學系	考試日期	101/3/18
考試科目	英文	頁碼/總頁數	3/5

	L為試題卷,請將答 - 烈口不正生四字中			者,不予計分。				
※ 本	科目不可使用字典	(包含電丁子典)。)					
9.	9. The core of the moon is much smaller, in relation to its size, of the planets.							
	(A) ones	(B) those	(C) than are those	(D) than those				
10.	After five hours of q	uestioning, the your	ng man finally admit	ted someone else's credit card.				
	(A) to use	(B) to have used	(C) having used	(D) having been used				
11.	Only when he faces	the music a	solution to it.					
	(A) he will figure out (B) he thinks of (C) he would find (D) will he figure out							
12.	. I had my hair	in the beauty shop t	the other day.					
	(A) cut	(B) in cutting	(C) dying	(D) to have washed				
13.	most boys en	tering their teens, Jo	hn is beginning to b	e attracted to girls in his class.				
	(A) As	(B) As if	(C) Like	(D) Likewise				
14.	A concert was held t	o money for	charity. It was exciti	ng to see many people donate their money				
	(A) rise	(B) raise	(C) arise	(D) arose				
15.	The book teaches us	to read people's em	otions and to keep o	our relationships				
	(A) go smoothly	(B) going smoothly	y(C) going smooth	(D) to go smooth				

Part C. Reading Comprehension 閱讀測驗 20%.

A balanced diet contains proteins, which are composed of complex amino. There are 20 types of amino acids, comprising about 16 percent of the body weight in a <u>lean</u> individual. A body needs all 20 to be healthy. Amino acids can be divided into two groups: essential and nonessential. There are nine essential amino acids. These are the proteins that the body cannot produce by itself, so a healthy individual must ingest them. The eleven nonessential amino acids, on the other hand, are produced by the body, so it is not necessary to ingest them. Proteins are described as being either high-quality or low-quality, depending on how many of the nine essential amino acids the food contains. High-quality proteins, typically found in animal meats, are proteins that have ample amounts of the essential amino acids.

Low-quality proteins are mainly plant proteins and usually lack one or more of the essential amino acids. Because people who follow a strict vegetarian diet are ingesting only low-quality proteins, they must make sure that their diets contain a variety of proteins in order to ensure that what is lacking in one

第 3/5 頁

考生注意:試題須隨答案卷繳交

系所別	電機工程學系、電子工程學系、資訊工程學系、生物醫學工程學系、機械與自動化工程學系、土木與生態工程學系、生物技術與化學工程研究所、材料科學與工程學系、醫務管理學系、生物科技學系	考試日期	101/3/18
考試科目	英文	頁碼/總頁數	4/5

※此為試題卷,請將答案填寫在答案卷內,未寫於答案卷內者,不予計分。
※本科目不可使用字典(包含電子字典)。

food is available in another. This process of selecting a variety of the essential proteins is called protein complementation. Because an insufficient amount of protein in the diet can be crippling, and because prolonged absence of proteins can cause death, it is imperative that a vegetarian diet contains an ample amount of the essential proteins.

1.	1. With what topic is this passage primarily concerned?					
	(A) The 20 ty	pes of amino ac	(B) High-and low-qua	ality proteins		
	(C) The process of complementation		(D) Healthy diets for vegetarian			
2. The word "lean" underlined in line 2 could be best replaced by						
	(A) hin	(B) fat	(C) tall	(D) short		

- 3. Which of the following would NOT be an example of a low-quality protein?
 - (A) Legumes (B) Apples (C) Grains (D) Tuna
 Which of the following best describes the author's tone in this passage
- 4. Which of the following best describes the author's tone in this passage?(A) Forceful (B) Light (C) Casual (D) Argumentative
- 5. Which statement best describes the organization of this passage?
 - (A) Contrasting views concerning proteins are compared.
 - (B) The author moves from a general comment to a specific argument.
 - (C) A statement is given and its cause is then discussed.
 - (D) Items are discussed in their order of importance.

A headache is more than just a pain in the head. Sometimes neck or upper back pain may also be involved with a headache. It ranks among the most common physical complaints. Two of the most common types of headaches are migraines and tension headaches. Possible causes of migraine headaches include lack of sleep, stress, or flashing lights. The symptoms include blurry vision and vomiting. Another common type of headache is the tension headache. A person will feel tense if he or she is too anxious about something at work, school, or at home. Also, doing a repetitive activity in the same position for a long time can result in a bad headache. The neck and head muscles become tense, and the headache begins.

Some methods to prevent migraine include taking deep breathes and lying down to rest in a dark

考生注意:試題須隨答案卷繳交 第 4/5 頁

系所別	電機工程學系、電子工程學系、資訊工程學系、生物醫學工程學系、機械與自動化工程學系、土木與生態工程學系、生物技術與化學工程研究所、材料科學與工程學系、醫務管理學系、生物科技學系	考試日期	101/3/18
考試科目	英文	頁碼/總頁數	5/5

※此為試題卷,請將答案填寫在<u>答案卷</u>內,未寫於答案卷內者,不予計分。

※本科目不可使用字典(包含電子字典)。

room. Another method is to imagine scenes in which one feels warm and comfortable. Bright or flashing lights should be avoided. For a tension headache, one can relax tired muscles with a massage or head, neck, and shoulder exercises. In order to deal with different sources of stress, experts recommend doing activities that can help release stress, such as mediation or yoga. In addition to that, some over-the-counter medications such as aspirin might also help. However, if one has a headache and the symptoms <u>persist</u> over several days, one should see a doctor for further treatment.

	symptoms persist over sev	eral days, one sl	hould see a	doctor for furth	her treati	ment.	
6.	What would be the best t	itle for this artic	ele?				
	(A) Methods to Prevent H	Ieadaches	(B) H	eadache Treatm	nents		
	(C) Pain Complaints		(D) C	auses and Preve	ention of	Common Headaches	
7.	If a person cannot see thi person suffering from?	ngs clearly and	feels like t	hrowing up, wh	ich type	of headache is this	
	(A) A tension headache	(B) A migraine	headache	(C) Both A an	d B	(D) None of the above	e
8.	According to this article, v (A) Drinking cold water (C) Doing a repetitive activ	vity	(B) Sittin	g in a bright roog some exercise	om es		
9.	According to the article, w	hich of the follo	owing is N	OT the possible	causes of	of headaches?	
	(A) Massaging head, neck,	and shoulders	(B) Prepa	ring for a final	exam		
	(C) Sitting in front of a cor	nputer all day	(D) Watch	ning action mov	ies non-	stop	
10.	The word "persist" underlie	ned in line 7 in t	the second	paragraph coul	d be best	t replaced by	
	(A) pertain	(B) go off		(C) last for		(D) result in	

Part D. Composition 短文寫作 20%. Write a short composition of 120 words on the topic of "My Favorite Country to Visit".

考生注意: 試題須隨答案卷繳交 第 5/5 頁